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Unapproved

6:30 p.m., 5 December 2023, Chair Leslie Orvis convened the Royalton Township working planning commission meeting with Members Jeff Schlaeger, Priscilla Schneider, and Gary Valvoda present and Duane Swanson absent.  Zoning Administrator John Kemen, Deputy Clerk Andrea Anderson, and Supervisor John Graham and members of the public also attended.

Jake Fedder was present to request approval of a land split for PID 290153003.  Mr. Fedder presented a certificate of survey by Acre Land Surveying, dated 5 December 2023, that delineates the boundaries of the three proposed parcels.  The five-acre parcel, now not legal, would be attached to PID 290153002 creating two parcels of approximately fifteen acres.  The commission had no problems with this certificate upon the condition of the eventual merger of the five-acre parcel.  Mr. Fedder was encouraged to return to the regular meeting of 19 December.  Mr. Fedder left the meeting.

Kevin McFarren was present to request an update on the T13 road situation.  Legal counsel is still discussing this issue.  Mr. McFarren will return to the 19 December meeting.  Mr. McFarren left the meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Daniel Smith was present to discuss an interim/conditional use permit for his detailing business on Greeley Road.  At the last town board meeting a motion was made to remove the unpermitted sign.  Because the road is not a town road, the sign does not need to be removed.  The commission reviewed the application line by line.  The commission noted that a public hearing would have to be held after notification of neighboring property owners.  Mr. Smith noted that this was an automotive detailing business with no septic system planned, and with no staff.  Jobs are handled on a one-in, one-out basis.  There would be no more than six customer vehicles (boats and recreational vehicles included) on the premises at any one time.  Road access would be via an existing personal driveway.  Approval of a sign across the street from the business would be part of the interim use permit.  The sign currently is 29 feet from centerline of Greeley Road to the center of the sign, not lighted, two-sided.  There are no right-of-way or snow concerns.  Mr. Smith will complete the application with fee and drop in town hall drop box.  Further action on this proposal will be taken at the 19 December meeting.  Mr. Smith left the meeting.

Supervisor Graham reported that he had met with a deputy sheriff at midnight on 21 November at the turnaround on Royal Heights Lane, where vehicles were parking in the right-of-way.  The deputy took an image of the letter to be sent to the property owner and delivered it to the individual at the scene.  The deputy was promised that the vehicles would be removed, and they since have been.  The Braham Bus Company has, as requested by the board, forwarded a letter noting the hazardous situation with this turnaround being blocked by vehicles.  An adjoining landowner apparently has had the boundaries surveyed and marked in order to clearly identify them.

Deputy Clerk Anderson reviewed the issues surrounding the new sick and safe time law that goes into effect 1 January 2024.  She shared drafts of a resolution adopting a policy, a draft policy, and a draft notice that employees must receive.  Commission members expressed real concerns over the implementation of this law and its possible cost.  It was noted that who is an “employee” under the law will be a question.  The clarification of who is an “independent contractor” (not covered by the law) and an “employee” (covered by the law) may be necessary and will be handled by the board.
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Chair Orvis asked about getting logos on the township trucks.  Supervisor Graham responded that such action may not take place until next spring.

It was noted that the price of a conditional/interim use application had been raised to $600 at the town board’s reorganizational meeting in March of 2023.

Chair Orvis distributed proposed campground rules being discussed by Pine County, noting the requirements for “low-impact” campground as opposed to regular campgrounds that require a conditional use permit.  The need for separating formal recreational vehicle parks and tenting parks was discussed.

At 7:41 p.m., Chair Orvis concluded the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,


Andrea Anderson, Deputy Clerk


Duane P. Swanson, Clerk/Member

Leslie Orvis, Chair/Member

Jeff Schlaeger, Member

Priscilla Schneider, Member

Gary Valvoda, Member
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